Editorial

Give veterans their day

There are many good reasons for our elected officials to consider making Nov. 11 a statutory holiday across this great country.

We don't have to look very far to find other nations where citizens are given the day off to remember the brave men and women who fought—and died—for the freedom of others.

Our good neighbours to the south have set aside two days-Memorial Day in May and Veterans Day on Nov. 11— to honour those who sacrificed their lives during wartime, and the veterans who returned home with the horror of battle forever etched in their minds.

The other more important reason for making Remembrance Day a national holiday is the fact that the men and women who proudly served in the First and Second World Wars and Korea are dwindling in numbers. Only eight Canadians who served during the First World War (1914-18) are still living, while few veterans from the Second World War (1939-45) and Korea (1950-53) are likely to be with us 20-30 years from now.

What then? Who will continue to remember the sacrifices of the thousands of Canadians who volunteered to go to war half a world away all those years ago? Who will march in their honour, lay wreaths by the memorials and speak on their behalf?

We believe a truly national holiday to remember their spirit, persistence and valour in the face of war is long overdue.

Six Canadian provinces (B.C., Saskatchewan, Alberta, Newfoundland, New Brunswick and P.E.I.) and all three Canadian territories (Nunavut, Yukon and Northwest Territories) have already made Nov. 11 a statutory holiday.

While the decision to make Remembrance Day a national holiday does not currently fall under federal jurisdiction, perhaps it should.

Internationally, Canadians are often associated for their leading role in peacekeeping initiatives— and rightfully so. However, we must never forget that when called to war Canadians responded in droves voluntarily.



Letters to the editor....

Town showed its heart in supporting event

Dear editor,

The second annual Weekend to End Breast Cancer 60 km walk has left an impact on me that will be

Letters to the editor

Letters to the editor must be signed and include an address and daytime telephone number. Unsigned letters will not be published. Letters should not exceed 200 words and may be edited.

Mail or drop off Independent & Free Press, 280 Guelph St., Unit 29, Georgetown, Ont., L7G 4B1

> 905-873-0398 E-mail jmcghie@independentfreepress.com Editorial e-mail addresses

John McGhie jmcghie@independentfreepress.com Cynthia Gamble

cgamble@independentfreepress.com Lisa Tallyn

ltallyn@independentfreepress.com Herb Garbutt hgarbutt@independentfreepress.com

Ted Brown tbrown@independentfreepress.com etched in my memory forever.

Together with members of my family and some 5,000 others on hand Sept. 12 at Ricoh Coliseum, Exhibition Place, Toronto, I cheered in the walkers. We stood for three hours applauding as wave upon wave of teams reached the finish line.

There were women in wheelchairs, one 80-plus lady with a walker, and many people with tensor bandages on aching knees, some limping due to blistered feet, but all with smiles on their faces proclaiming, "we did it!"

The closing ceremony inside the coliseum was deeply moving. All 4,565 walkers, many of them men, took center floor while more than 200 cancer survivors wearing pink shirts, holding hands in unity, walked silently to center stage.

The weekend would not have been possible without the love and support of many people. My daughter Joanne Daquano's team, The Hungry Hollow Hooters, were

able to raise more than \$45,000 due to the generosity of family, friends, Jo's students and former students from St. Brigid and St. Catherine of Alexandria schools, the young hockey players who canvassed their neighbourhood, the fundraisers that were held and supported by Georgetown businesses, and the community which supported the fund-raising, as well as The Independent & Free Press for their great coverage.

Georgetown truly is the town with a big heart.

Finally, Jo's team of awesome ladies who 'walked the walk' with her, never leaving her side: Joanne Paty, Jennifer Eckert, Sharon Greswell, Sheila Jobin, Denean Jones, Nadine Lamothe, Ann Langley, Donna Simonsen, Kit Laforet, Janice Timmins and Jo's sister Jeannine d'Entremont-Farrar. You are the best.

> Kay d'Entremont, Georgetown

Ken Nugent, Publisher

Steve Foreman, Advertising/Production Manager

John McGhie, Managing Editor

Lorne Drury, Editor-in-Chief

Carol Young, Business Manager

Dave Coleman, Director of Distribution

Nancy Geissler, Circulation Manager

Water conservation plan 'insulting

(This letter was originally sent to Halton Region.

Having just received your mailer regarding my water conservation efforts I felt compelled to respond

Living in Halton, specifically Georgetown, creates a special need for water conservation. When a town relies on a limited supply of well water it makes sense that it be carefully managed. On the other hand, a town with limited water supply should be controlling its use by managing growth properly.

I find it rather incredible that while you are promoting water conservation, the town of Georgetown is still allowing new homes to be constructed which will use water that does not exist.

I moved to Georgetown years ago to enjoy (and pay for) a lifestyle of small town living. Since then there has been no end to the fight between local government, citizens and developers over new construction.

Recently it seems that more building was approved based on the discovery of some previously overlooked water source. While your efforts in other parts of Halton may make sense, your efforts in Georgetown are somewhat of an insult. Why should people here conserve water in order to allow for the growth that they don't want?

When home building is stopped until additional well water is found, I will be the first one to conserve. Until then I will use water as I please. Consider it a

political statement.

Rob Long, Georgetown

The Independent Free Press

Address: 280 Guelph St., Unit 29, Georgetown, Ont. L7G 4B1, (Georgetown Market Place) Telephone: 905-873-0301 Fax: 905-873-0398

E-mail: production@independentfreepress.com Web site: www.independentfreepress.com

The Independent & Free Press is published every Etobicoke Guardian, Flamborough Post, Georgetown Wednesday and Friday at 280 Guelph St., Unit 29, Independent/Acton Free Press, Huronia Business Times, Georgetown Ont., L7G 4B1. It is one of the newspapers pub-Lindsay This Week, Markham Economist & Sun, lished by Metroland Printing, Publishing & Distributing Ltd., Midland/Penetanguishene Mirror, Milton Canadian Champion, which includes: Ajax/Pickering News Advertiser, Alliston Milton Shopping News, Mississauga News, Mississauga Herald/Courier, Bancroft This Week, Barrie Advance, Bolton Business Times, Napanee Guide, Newmarket/Aurora Era-Enterprise, Brampton Guardian, Burlington Shopping News, Banner, Northumberland News, North York Mirror, Oakville Burlington Post, City Parent, Collingwood/Wasaga Beaver, Oakville Shopping News, Oldtimers Hockey News, Connection, East York Mirror, Erin Advocate/Country Routes, Orangeville Bahner, Orillia Today, Oshawa-Whitby/Clarington

Port Perry This Week, Owen Sound Tribune, Peterborough This Week, Picton County Guide, Richmond Hill/Thornhill/Vaughan Liberal, Scarborough Mirror, Stouffville/Uxbridge Tribune, Forever Young, City of York Guardian.

Advertising is accepted on the condition that, in the event of a typographical error, that portion of the advertising space occupied by the erroneous item, together with reasonable allowance for signature will not be charged for, but the balance

Distribution e-mail: distribution@independentfreepress.com of the advertisement will be paid for at the acceptable rate. In the event of typographical error advertising goods or ser-

> at any time. Editorial and advertising content of The Independent & Free Press is protected by copyright. Unauthorized use is prohibit-

vices at wrong price, goods or services may not be sold.

Advertising is merely an offer to sell which may be withdrawn

Price: Store copies 50¢ each; Subscriptions \$26.00 per year by carrier; \$92.50 per year by mail in Canada; \$130.00 per

News Editor: Cynthia Gamble Staff Writers: Lisa Tallyn, Herb Garbutt Photography: Ted Brown Advertising Sales: Dianne Fascinato, Cindi Campbel Jennifer Spencer, Adam Spinney Real Estate: Sue Spizziri Classifieds: Mary Watson, Kristie Pells Accounting: Pat Kentner, Rose Marie Gauthier Production: Mary Lou Foreman, Kevin Powell, Shelli Harrison, Dolores Black, Debbie MacDougal

> year in all other countries. Plus G.S.T. Second Class Mail Registration Number 6869. Th Independent & Free Press is a member of The Canadia Community Newspaper Association and The Ontar Community Newspaper Association.

